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Parish Forum Minutes

25th April 2013 – St. Ann’s, Deepcar
	Attendees:
	
	

	Fr Stan Maciuszek
	Pat Punt (Chair)
	Maureen Aldous

	Kaye Ward
	Kath Wade
	Ann Roberts

	Brendan Lally
	Chris Wood
	John Wood

	Ray Aldous
	
	

	
	
	

	Apologies:
	
	

	Laura Twomey
	Ann Whitfield
	Pat Deakin

	John Wright
	Phyl Lally
	Teresa O’Brien


An update on actions from the previous meeting was provided as follows:

	Action
	Update

	31.01-1
	Laura to ensure St. Ann’s Core Group vacancy is advertised in Parish Newsletter ahead on next Parish Forum meeting
	Agenda item

	31.01-2
	Pat Punt to arrange a meeting with the families affected by the cessation of the minibus to St. Ann’s Catholic Primary School and look at the options available.  Feedback to be provided at next Parish Forum meeting
	Cleared A meeting of affected parents was held.  Quotes for a replacement service were prohibitive and the majority of parents are able to make alternative arrangements to bring their children to school.

	31.01-3
	Pat Punt to advertise for volunteers to help at St. Ann’s Catholic Primary School in the Parish Newsletter
	Cleared A request for volunteers was made and two people have responded.

	31.01-4
	Marianne / Ann Hall to seek volunteers to become catechists and to arrange a meeting with the volunteers and parents of those hoping to join the 2014 preparation programme to discuss a mutually convenient approach by July 2013
	In progress Laura Twomey and Maureen Aldous have volunteered to assist Ann Hall and will meet to discuss the 2014 programme with her.

	31.01-5
	Finance Committee to ensure that 2012 Financial statement is presented to Parish as soon as figures from the Diocese are received
	Cleared The statement was presented in Mass in early February.

	31.01-6
	Core Group to review the front page information and consider condensing the information produced at their next meeting
	Cleared Core Group discussed the information on the newsletter on 22.04.13 and felt that no changes needed to be made.


1. Election of Core Group Members
A vacancy still exists for a Core Group representative from St. Ann’s.  It was agreed that the position needed to be strongly presented, perhaps at the evening Mass.  John Wright is to be asked to mention it again.  It was mentioned that the three year rule under the constitution could be changed to allow anyone who wished to serve longer to do so.
Action: John Wright is to raise the vacant Core Group position at St. Ann’s with parishioners

Action: Core Group to review the membership criteria in the constitution at their next meeting
2. Readings from the alter at St. Mary’s
The safety of readers at St. Mary’s was discussed when leaving the lectern.  John Dalton is willing to quite for a handrail to help.  

Action: John is to contact Brendan to measure up
3. Altar Screen at St. Mary’s
Now that the wooden screens have been replaced by curtains at St. Mary’s some parishioners have expressed the wish that the curtains stay closed until Father Stan is coming up the aisle.  It was generally felt that this would not be appropriate and that the curtains should remain open from the opening of the church.  However, Father would like the old five minute bells returned so that the congregation could be seated and talking to be stopped.  This was agreed and is to be announced at the next Mass on Sunday.
4. CAFOD
A letter has been sent from CAFOD thanking us for our donation over Lent.  A recent sale of books, etc. at St. Mary’s raised £140 for their Syrian Appeal.  Details of the May Day Trek on Monday 6th May in Bolsterstone were provided to parishioners.
5. Churches Together
There will be a Churches Together Act of Witness in Saturday 18th May in Stocksbridge. Notices will go out to children through the school.  Ten volunteers from the parish will be asked to perform from 12pm.  Penistone’s Pentecostal Sunday will take place in the Crook Barn beginning with a short service followed by a faith lunch on Sunday 19th May.  Notices will go out on Sunday 5th May.
6. Update from the Parish Finance Committee
No representative from the Finance Committee was present at the meeting.  John Wood was concerned that we have little knowledge of our future plans as we have no idea what our present financial position is.  It was thought that a person from the committee should be asked to be present. Brendan wished to raise Health and Safety issues under the building and finance committee.
7. St. Mary’s Roof Fund
Many thanks have been given to everyone who has helped with the roof at St. Mary’s.  A brilliant effort from everyone.  John would like our effort to raise money should now be directed towards our mission work.
8. Any other Business
a) Masses for the Sick – there will be two different days for Masses for the sick: Saturday 8th June at 11:30am at St. Ann’s and Saturday 15th June at 2pm at St. Mary’s.  Transport is often a problem, and will be discussed further.  Notices will be put in the Newsletter.
b) Spring Fair at St. Mary’s – will be held on Saturday 18th May in aid of CAFOD.
Future Meeting Dates
Thursday 18th July 2013 – St. Mary’s

Thursday 17th October 2013 – St. Ann’s

Summary of Action Points
	Action
	Update

	25.04-1
	John Wright is to raise the vacant Core Group position at St. Ann’s with parishioners
	

	25.04-2
	Core Group to review the membership criteria in the constitution at their next meeting
	

	25.04-3
	John Dalton to contact Brendan Lally to measure up for a handrail in St. Mary’s
	


Father Stan closed the meeting with prayer and blessing.
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